
 
 
 
 
 
January 23, 2012 
 
Ms. Janet Johnson, Director of Finance 
Intermediate School District 287 (0287-06) 
1820 N. Xenium Lane 
Plymouth, MN  55441 
 
Dear Ms. Johnson: 
 
The Division of School Finance has received your request of January 11, 2012 for the tuition billing 
system to include the unreimbursed general education costs for the special education programs operated 
by Intermediate 287.  This appeal is FY 2011.  In accordance with Minnesota Statute § 125A.11 
Subdivision 1, the request for additional revenue to cover the unreimbursed general education costs is 
approved.  
 
Attached is the documentation that was submitted by Intermediate 287 and validated by the Division of 
School Finance 
 

Intermediate 287 
Line No. Description Appeal Rate 

1 FY 2011 Final Appeal Rate $7.76 
2 FY 2012 Interim Appeal Rate (90% of FY 2011 Appeal Rate) $6.99 

 
If you should have any questions, please direct them to Michelle Jones at 651-582-8577 or email 
to michelle.jones@state.mn.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED JANUARY 23, 2012 
 
Brenda Cassellius, Ed.D. 
Commissioner 
 
C: Carol Hokenson, Manager, Division of School Finance 

George Holt, Supervisor, Division of School Finance 
Michelle Jones, Division of School Finance 
Sandy Lewandowski, Intermediate 287 
Laura Keller-Gautsch, Intermediate 287 
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